
Site Council Minutes CDO High School 

February 22, 2021 

Members Present: 9  

Students: Addison DaDeppo 

Parents: Brittany Dundon, Katie McMurrich, Elizabeth Paulette 

Teachers: Ann Bonar, Mitzi Wieduwilt 

Administrators: Tara Bulleigh, Amanda Magelli 

PTO Representative: Lisa DaDeppo 

Classified: none 

 

Meeting called to order: 5:48 PM  

Virtual Minutes for the January 25, 2020 meeting approved by L. DaDeppo; 

seconded by E. Paulette  

 

Call to the Audience: NA 

 

Standing Reports:  

Principal’s Report – Tara Bulleigh  

• Current enrollment: 

o 1411, down from last month 

o Lost ~5 students per class when we returned to hybrid 

• Senior events  

o “great ideas” are being discussed and in the works 

o Lunch for seniors being provided next week (Mar. 1 and 2) 

• ACT testing for juniors next week (Mar. 2 and 4) 

o Must have 95% of juniors test (will be added to parent newsletter) 

o Results factor into CDO’s CCI (College & Career Index) for state grade 

• R.I.S.E. – after school and weekend credit recovery program 

o Mar. 3 – May 1 on Wednesdays and Saturdays 

o Participation requires attendance both days 

• Good News/Accolades: 

o Academic Decathlon won 20th consecutive regional title 

o 20 CDO students chosen to participate in South Central Regional Honor 

Band, Choir and Orchestra 

o 4 CDO students placed in FBLA competitions 

o 3 Dorado National Merit Finalists:  John Hartman, Carter Hollings, Aaron 

Trinh 

• Facilities/Seniors update 

o Smelly roofing work continues on east campus for another six months 

minimum (west campus roofing is complete) 

• Curriculum & Instruction 

o Pre-registration and course selection is in progress and going well 

o ACT testing (juniors) and Civics make-up (seniors) next week 

o ~120 students took the PSAT 

o Summer school:  T. Bulleigh and A. Magelli are on a committee to revamp 

summer school – details will be forthcoming 



o Questions from audience:  

1) Brittany Dundon – Are there any plans to upgrade Internet access for 

student devices used at school? Answer: Nothing planned, but inform 

Principal Bulleigh via email of any issues so tech staff can be alerted. 

2) Is there an honor roll? Answer: Yes, each semester, counselors are 

currently working on it. 

• Athletics 

o Winter sports wrapping up (will overlap spring sports by a week) 

o Spring sports (beach volleyball, boys’ volleyball, softball, baseball, tennis, 

track/field) begin Mar. 1 

 

Parent Organization - Lisa DaDeppo 

• Received approval to provide $2000 toward new microphones for auditorium 

• Have ~$3000 available for teacher support for classrooms 

• Helping to support CDO organizations (such as clubs) that are not 501(c)(3) 

status with fundraising (for example CDO Spirit line and Jim Click raffle) 

• Organized Senior boxed lunch next week – including 40 gift cards to raffle 

o Remind teachers they are welcome to join 

 

Student Government - Addison DaDeppo 

• Planning a movie night downtown for next Friday 

• Good participation in the Mathematics Matchmaking 

• Working with Dream Team next week as part of Inclusion Week 

 

Meeting Adjourned: 6:17 pm 

Next Site Council Meeting:  March 29, 2021 


